
 
       

 

Houses of Parliament  

Parliament Square  

London 

SW1A 0PW 

 

           19 May 2022 

 

 

Now that the Health and Care Act has received Royal Assent, we are writing on behalf of NHS 

primary care to thank you for all your support and help in making the case for voice and influence 

for primary care in the restructured NHS in England, during the passage of the Bill through Your 

Lordships’ House.   

As you know, what happens in primary care is the key to what happens in the rest of the NHS.  

Thanks to your efforts in debates, and through proposing and supporting amendments, the 

Government has given positive commitments about the role of primary care in the new NHS 

structures and seems to be taking primary care more seriously.  The current Fuller Review into the 

role of primary care in the integrated NHS is likely to be in part at least a response to the issues you 

have so effectively raised.    

As ever, of course, the proof of the pudding will be in the eating and we will work hard to influence 

the guidance which NHS England issues on implementing Integrated Care Boards and Partnerships 

to ensure the voice of primary care is both heard and heeded.   

In the meantime, thank you once again for your assistance.  We would not be where we are - and 

able to advocate for patients at the primary level - without your help and support. 

We are writing in similar terms to [Other Peers]  

Thank you again for your help and support.  

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Dr Richard Vautrey     Eddie Crouch 

Chair, BMA General Practitioners Committee  Chair, British Dental Association  
  



     
 

Janet Morrison OBE      Gordon Ilett 

Chief Executive, PSNC      Chair, OFNC 

Pharmaceutical Services Negotiating Committee Optometric Fees Negotiating Committee 

  

 

 
 

Peter Ormerod 

Chair, NCHA 

National Community Hearing Association 

 

 

 


